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1. GENERAL 
 
a.  This exhibit is prepared in accordance with instructions contained 

in EM 1110-2-3600, paragraph 9-02, (Standing Instructions to Project 
Operators for Water Control), and ETL 1110-2-251 and pertains to duties and 
responsibilities of the dam tender (in the case of Tat Momolikot Dam, the dam 
tender is the BIA) in connection with the operation of Tat Momolikot Dam and 
the reporting of required hydrologic data. 

 
b.  Operational instructions to the dam tender (BIA) are outlined with 

specific emphasis on flood emergencies. This exhibit is designed to be used 
in conjunction with the rest of the water control manual. Plates and tables 
referred to in this exhibit that are used in the main body of the water 
control manual are not duplicated. Other plates or tables such as chain of 
command for reservoir operations decisions, etc., that are in the main body 
of the manual are referenced in this exhibit as necessary. This avoids 
duplication of work and the possibility of two versions of the table in the 
same water control manual. 

 
c.  The dam tender is required to have available at the dam other 

pertinent books that complement these standing instructions. These books are 
the current year's Orange Book - "Instructions for Reservoir Operations 
Center Personnel," and the "Operation and Maintenance Manual for Tat 
Momolikot Dam." 

 
2. RESERVOIR OPERATIONAL REQUIREMENTS 

 
The flood control objective for Tat Momolikot Dam is to minimize flood 

damage and the flood risk to public safety along the Santa Rosa Wash 
downstream from the dam. See paragraph 7-05 for a detailed description of the 
flood control operation of Tat Momolikot Dam. 

 
3. OPERATIONAL RESPONSIBILITIES 

 
The primary responsibilities for operating Tat Momolikot Dam are 

delegated to units of the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) and Engineering 
Division and Construction-Operation Division of the Los Angeles District 
(LAD), U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, as outlined below. The chain of command 
for reservoir operations decisions in the LAD is given in Table 9-01. 

 
    a.  The Reservoir Regulation Unit (Reservoir Regulation Section, H&H 
Branch, Engineering Division) responsibilities are: 

 
  (1) Obtain current hydrometeorological data and weather forecasts for 

the region. 
 
  (2) Establish and update water control criteria for flood and 

nonflood periods and document in water control manual. 
 
  (3) Monitor meteorologic conditions, activate the Reservoir 

Operations Center (ROC), analyze current reservoir and hydrologic data, and 
issue appropriate water control instructions to the BIA (dam tender). 
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  (4) Initiate the call out of mobile channel observation teams. 
 
  (5) Coordinate the control of water with, and make notifications to 

pertinent organizations. Keep up to date on all temporary conditions and 
actions that are restrictive or that require a change to established water 
control practices. 

 
  (6) Prepare reports relative to the control of water at the reservoir 

and keep district management and higher authority offices informed of ongoing 
water control activities. 

 
  (7) Advise the District Engineer, through the chain of command, 

whenever there is evidence that Tat Momolikot Dam will not be able to provide 
flood protection along the Santa Rosa Wash. 

 
    b.  The Water Control Data Unit (Reservoir Regulation Section, H&H 
Branch, Engineering Division) responsibilities are: 

 
  (1) Assist in the operation and maintenance of all hydrologic 

recording and telemetry system equipment as requested. 
 
  (2) Calculate and maintain a record of all hydrologic data including 

stage, inflows, outflows, storage, weather data, etc. 
 

    c.  The Dam Tender's (BIA's) responsibilities are: 
 

  (1) Be present at the dam when significant rainfall or runoff occurs 
or as requested by the Reservoir Regulation Unit through appropriate 
organization channels. 

 
  (2) Ensure that all equipment at the project, including recording and 

indicating gages, gate mechanisms, power units, etc., are in good operating 
condition. 

 
  (3) Record and report all pertinent conditions at the dam such as 

erosion problems, condition of the embankment, hydraulic connections of stage 
recorders, hazardous public actions at the project, intensity of rainfall, 
and any other conditions pertinent to the safe and successful operation of 
the dam. 

 
  (4) Maintain records, including water surface elevations, 

precipitation amounts, and a log of all communications. 
 
  (5) Periodically test/operate the mechanical and electrical 

facilities and inspect all structures and equipment according to the 
preestablished schedule. 

 
  (6) Refer to the O&M manual for the instructions on actual operating 

procedures for all mechanical equipment. 
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4. GATE/VALVE OPERATION 

 
   There are no flood control outlet gates at Tat Momolikot Dam. 

 
5. NORMAL OPERATION PROCEDURES 
 
   Tat Momolikot Dam under normal operation procedures is operated as a 
multiple-purpose facility on Santa Rosa Wash according to the Operation 
Diagram provided at the front of this exhibit. The flood control outlet is 
ungated, so no regulation of flows through the flood control outlet can be 
achieved. For more information on flood control operation see paragraph 7-05 
in the main text. 

 
6. LIMITATIONS ON STORAGE 
 
   There are no legal limitations on storage, as the project boundary is 
above the maximum conservation pool water surface elevation of 1515.0 ft, 
NGVD. 

 
7. LIMITATIONS ON RELEASES 
 
   The maximum discharge that can be released without exceeding the 
downstream channel capacity is 5,000 cfs. This release would be nearly 
achieved when the flood control outlet conduit was flowing full and the water 
surface elevation reached the spillway crest at 1539.0 ft, NGVD. 
 
8. EMERGENCY DEVIATION FROM NORMAL REGULATION 

 
   Emergency departures from the regulation instructions issued by the ROC or 
the BIA may be required because of operating equipment failures, accidents 
such as a drowning, or other emergencies that require immediate action. The 
dam tender should contact the ROC when possible by telephone for instructions 
when the deviation involves flood control. The BIA's main office and other 
agencies should be informed as soon as practical. In most cases the dam 
tender will be required to act independently of others' instructions due to 
the lack of communication facilities at the dam. The ROC and BIA should be 
notified of departures from normal regulation as soon as possible. All other 
nonemergency deviations should be approved by the ROC and BIA in advance. 
 
9. EMERGENCY NOTIFICATIONS 

 
   Emergency notifications to local emergency officials are normally made by 
the BIA dam tender. The BIA's Supervisory Civil Engineers of Land Operations 
for the Papago Agency are authorized to make flood warnings on behalf of the 
BIA concerning water release from the dam. 
   The parties listed below are to be notified immediately upon declaration 
of an uncontrollable emergency. Notification should include: (a) description 
of the type and extent of emergency that exists or is impending; (b) advice 
to evacuate people from flood plains; (e) information on the time that the 
release of hazardous amounts of water began or is estimated to begin; and (d) 
the name of the person making the notification and a telephone number where 
an informed BIA representative can be reached. 

 
 



  

 A-4

a. Tohono O'odham Tribal Police Department (602) 383-3280 
 
b. Pinal County Sheriff's Office in Stanfield (602) 836-8226 
 1-800-352-3796 
 

   Upon completing the above notifications, the LAD office should be 
contacted. Document all notifications made and refer to the Orange Book, 
"Instructions for Reservoir Operations Center Personnel", for more 
information on additional desirable emergency notifications. 
 
10. MEASUREMENT OF HYDROLOGIC DATA 

 
   All measurements taken should be documented. During flood situations 
hourly measurements are usually sufficient. Measurements should include the 
reservoir staff reading (water surface elevation), the "tape" reading, 
incremental precipitation since the last reading, the time of these 
measurements, and the initiation and termination of spillway flow. When 
reporting these measurements, the dam tender should clearly describe the silt 
and debris situation at the outlet conduit. When instruments are not working 
properly or are stuck in the silt, the dam tender should not report the 
erroneous reading, but should rather state the instrument or staff problem. 
When debris or silt cause the flows to be deceptively perched above the 
invert or result in a loss of contact with a staff board, the dam tender 
should report a descriptive message identifying the limitation and 
quantifying the average streamflow depth and width or estimated reservoir 
depth as appropriate. 
 
11. REPORTS 

 
   There are no permanent attendants, telephones, or radios located at Tat 
Momolikot Dam. Communication with the dam tender can only be achieved away 
from the damsite. The BIA will notify the Reservoir Regulation Unit 
(telephone no. (213) 894-4756) when any of the following conditions occur: 
rainfall of 11/2 inches at Tat Momolikot Dam or at Casa Grande, and when the 
water surface elevation reaches 1505.0 ft, NGVD. Every call made will be 
noted, whatever its purpose.
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